Response of Eastman Kodak to “Toxic 100” ranking

22 May 2006

Eastman Kodak sent the statement below to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items by the Political Economy Research Institute at the University of Massachusetts-Amherst:

press release - “Top Corporate Air Polluters Named”, 11 May 2006: http://www.umass.edu/peri/programs/development/toxic100press.htm 

full list - “The Toxic 100: Top Corporate Air Polluters in the United States”, May 2006: http://www.umass.edu/peri/programs/development/toxic100table.htm 

From 

David M. Kiser, Ph.D.


Director, Health, Safety and Environment



Vice President, Eastman Kodak Company

Regarding:  
Kodak in our Weekly Update - Invitation to respond

Thank you, sincerely, for the opportunity to respond to the ranking by the Political Economy Research Institute (PERI).  We appreciate that your organization makes the effort to provide a balanced view of these important issues.  

Quite simply, the information relative to Kodak is inaccurate and misleading. First, the report used old data from 2002. Since that time, Kodak has reduced air emissions by about one-third.

Even more significantly, the analysis performed by PERI was flawed and overestimated the concentration of Kodak emissions by a factor of more than 50 times. The PERI report is based on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Risk Screening Environmental Indicators (RSEI) model, which is a preliminary screening tool with a number of technical limitations. (The EPA has clearly identified some of these limitations – see http://www.epa.gov/opptintr/rsei/faqs.html.) We recently held discussions with EPA concerning the use of RSEI by PERI, and the agency has acknowledged that the database is not intended to be used in this manner and is working with Kodak and others  to prevent such flawed analyses in the future.  

Kodak is proud of its record for social responsibility, including its commitment to the environment. Each year, we provide a detailed annual report to the public. This year's report can be accessed on our website through the environmental sitelet: kodak.com/go/hse. We urge you to review our environmental performance data because we think it speaks to the strength of our record. We thank you again for taking the time to contact us, and we encourage you to reconsider giving any credibility to a report based on an analysis that by the EPA's own estimation is inappropriate. 
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